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Introduction:
When your child starts at nursery we know it can be an anxious time as you are handing over the responsibility for their care and safety to us. We want you to feel welcome and valued and believe in developing strong, mutually respectful relationships built on trust and understanding to support you and your child. This will include sharing information on their development, progress and learning as well as supporting you when dealing with outside agencies or with any issues you may be experiencing.

One of our first aims is to provide information regarding the nursery. You and your child will have opportunities to visit the centre and meet with staff, though our Early Bird visits. Information is also shared through our nursery booklet, at dropping off and picking up times, on our website and Facebook page, on boards outside the rooms, in e-mails and end of term newsletters. 
Every Child is Different

Throughout your child’s time in the nursery it is our aim to build up a picture of what makes your child special. They have had a wide variety of individual experiences and have already begun to develop their own particular skills and styles of learning. Some might enjoy being given a specific task, some might enjoy working alongside other children and some might only want to play alone. Everyone is different.

Your Child’s Keyworker
Each child has a keyworker and they will build up an individual picture of your child during their time in the nursery. The staff work as a team to share information about children’s developments which are compiled in their PLJ folders. If we have any concerns at all we will discuss these with you promptly and we would ask you to do the same. If your child has demonstrated a new skill, formed new friendships or we have any concerns we will share and discuss these with you.

You Know Your Child Best
We recognise that you are the experts when it comes to knowing your child. Children will often learn to do something at home, e.g. write their own name or learn a new skill. It may then be some time before your child repeats this in nursery so you are encouraged to share any progress made at home. This can be added to their PLJ on a Family Time or Star Moments sheet. 

Stay and Play
We have regular Stay and Play sessions for you to come and join your child in their room; dates and times are displayed outside the rooms. We know that for many parents this is a new experience and we appreciate that you may feel uncomfortable or unsure of what to do, so we have compiled the following which you may helpful;
· Look upon this as a chance to spend special time with your child and get to know the staff in the room. If you have younger children please discuss your visit with your child’s keyworker.
· Encourage your child to show you how they spend their time at nursery.
· Join in any activities they would like you to.
· Remember to encourage your child’s independence, e.g. allowing them to put on their own aprons, looking for their names, etc.  Encourage them to make their own choices and decisions. Remind them to tidy away after activities. 
· Talk to their friends and listen to what they have to say.
· Join in a game – help choose from our selection within the room and find an area to have some fun.
· Read a story – with one or two children or a small group. 
· If you have a talent, e.g. baking, sewing etc., you could come and share it with everyone.
· Don’t worry if your child does not settle when you are in nursery. We can work together on this.
Sharing Information
Daily Contact
Please keep us informed if there are any changes in circumstances at home as this will help us to understand and support and changes in behaviour your child may exhibit. If your child is to be collected by another carer please inform staff who will note down changes to the collection procedure. (Please check our Collection of children policy for further information)
Sharing Progress with Parents
We invite parents and carers to come in and discuss their child’s development at the end of each term. Interviews are normally arranged during the nursery day however if this is inconvenient please speak to nursery staff. 

What we want to provide for your child 
We want the nursery to be a place where children:

· feel safe and comfortable
· have ownership
· are listened to
· have first-hand experiences
· experience a curriculum that will meet their needs and level of development
· are respected for their skills and difference
· have their work valued and displayed
· are able to make choices 
· can build up their skills in working with others in a variety of different group sizes
· have the support to develop an independent approach to their learning
· can reach their full potential
· feel cared for and included

Our Expectations for the Children
At the end of their time in the nursery we want the children:

· To feel good about themselves.

Learning and trying out new things can sometimes mean taking risks and making mistakes. Children are more likely to take these risks if they feel good about themselves and are well supported.

· To be resilient and have a growth mindset
Children who are confident enough to explore their own ideas and stay on task, solving any problems they may encounter whilst recognising the needs and ideas of others.  Also able to take on new challenges and risk take in a safe and nurturing environment.

· To have discovered that learning can be a lot of fun.
Making Partnerships Work
· Making you, as well as your child, feel comfortable in the nursery. You do not need an appointment to visit, you are welcome anytime.
· Keeping each other informed of any changes at home or nursery so that we can support your child’s needs.
· Finding time at the beginning or end of each session when we can chat.
· Valuing and respecting each other
· Having open and honest discussions
· Developing strong, trusting relationships
· Dealing promptly and efficiently with enquiries, concerns or complaints. 

Frequently Asked Questions
How do I know what is going on in nursery?
Parents are kept informed on a daily basis through the Parents’ Information Board outside each room and informal chats with staff. We have regular newsletters and send e-mails informing everyone of relevant information. We also have a Facebook page and a website.

What if I am a working parent?
We can organise a home-nursery book to convey messages and information for parents we might not meet on a daily basis. This can be arranged through discussions with your child’s keyworker.

How can I find out more about the life of the nursery?
There are many ways this can be done, e.g. Stay and Play, being a parent helper, supporting nursery events, through the Friends of Westfield group and attending specific information sessions.

How do I find out about specific topics?
At Westfield Family Nurture Centre we have information leaflets on the carousel in the main corridor. Please help yourself to any material on this stand. 
